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MEETING OF THE TECHNICAL COMMITTEE OF EXPERTS OM TRADE. REGIONAL
COOPERATION, INTEGRATION AND TOURISM OPEN~D TODAY AT AFRICA HALL

A week long meeting of experts on Trade, Regional cooperation,
Integration and Tourism was opened at Africa Hall (ECA
Headquarters) today by Mr. Kassahun Ayele, Minister of Tra~e and
Industry of the Federal Democratic Republic of Ethiopia and Dr.
K.Y. Amoako, united Nations ~nder-Secretary-Generaland Executive
Secretary of the Economic commission for Africa (ECA).

Speaking during the opening session, Mr. Kassahun Ayele said
that ' Af r i c a ' s export stagnated between 1980 and 1993 while the
international trade doubled.

The Minister further pointed out that Africa's share in
international trade declined from 5 per cent in 1980 to a mere 2.4
per cent in 1994.

He deplored that Africa, in the past years, had a dramatic
decrease in Official Development Assistance, a very low foreign
direct investment while the debt problem worsened. In brief,
Africa's trade has been declining in real terms over the past ten
years, Mr. Kassahun emphasized and concluded that as a result of
this situation, Africa recorded a net 13.6 billion dollars capital
outflow in 1994.

Dr. K.Y. Amoako, united Nations Under-Secretary-General and
Executive Secretary of the Economic Commission for Africa (ECA)
from the outset fixed the new picture of this meeting by drawing
the experts attention on the change which brought for the first
time tourism, regional cooperation and economic integration
together with trade. This happened in the framework of the
resolution 757 (XXVII) of ECA establishing a new intergovernmental
machinery for the Commission.
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The Executive Head of ECA emphasized that Africa, living in
globalizing and liberalizing world, has the herculean task of
promoting growth and sustainable development while poverty, civil
strife and instability are spreading and the debt burden has
reached 317 billion us dollars.

Dr. K.Y. Amoako reminded the experts that they have ahead the
international negotiations for the UNCTAD Nine which will be held
soon in South Africa and which may yield tangible results . But if
Africa is to reap the benefits, it has to put its own house in
order, build up strong and competitive supply capacities and
equally promote human, institutional and infrastructural
capabilities in support of trade.

In this regard, he insisted that our countries could
individually and collectively adopt the strategies required, to
implement related policy reforms and launch relevant programmes so
as to promote self-sustaining growth and step into the 21st century
as a viable partner in the community of nations.

Concerning the regional economic integration, Dr. Arnoako
underlined that ECA's approach in this field aims at bringing
collective economic transformation through the building of strong
and well articulated network of infrastructures, promoting stronger
production systems and liberalizing trade through removal of
barriers between African countries. This is a contribution to open
world trade, as it provides not only larger markets and more viable
economies to invest in but also increased opportunities for intra
and inter-regional trade in goods and services he concluded.
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